
 

 
Town Manager’s Report 

November 7, 2018 

 

Ward Hill Road: Gravel and shoulder work is expected to be completed before the end of this week, 

weather permitting. 

 

Airport Gate: The new gate has been installed, but the access operator is not what we had intended. The 

vendor has provided us with the appropriate models and they will be making the adjustments soon. 

 

Oosoola Park Boat Launch Rehab Project: Due to the tremendous delay in permitting from the Army 

Corps and US Fish & Wildlife, I requested a grant extension from the State Bureau of Parks & Lands.; 

the extension was granted. We are now working towards a project timeline in June 2019. 

 

SafetyWorks Update: We are moving quickly to remedy and shortfalls identified and not already 

corrected. I am working on developing a Town-specific training for employees to bridge any gaps in 

safety training and compliance. 

 

Voter Turnout: While turnout was high at yesterday’s election, it did not exceed the last gubernatorial 

election. In 2014, there were 1,465 voters participating in the election. This year, 1,448 ballots were 

cast. In 2016, Trump/Clinton drew 1,842 voters. 

 

 

 

  

Sun Mon Tues Weds Thurs Fri Sat 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

5:30 Assessors  
6PM Selectmen 

Veterans Day- 
OFFICE CLOSED 

Planning Brd 
Canceled 

5:30 Assessors  
6PM Selectmen 

ELECTION DAY 


